### In This Issue

Webmail users click here

#### Official News

· Lock it up! End-of-year precautions urged

#### **General Announcements**

- · Senior Week Event- Socail Hour TODAY 4-6
- · The Last Week to Vote for Art Force 5 in National Competition!
- · Quick note from your custodial department
- · Return your Rentals to the Bookstore BEFORE going home!
- Job Posting
- · Housing accommodations for students to stay late in the residence halls
- · TIAA Consultant on Campus
- · Graduates, Get Your Senior Tee at the AU Bookstore!
- · Ca\$h For your Textbooks @ the AU Bookstore
- · Jr. Strings in Concert
- · Lines of Memories
- · Chemical Waste Removal
- · You can pick up your Cap & Gown at the AU Bookstore
- · IEA Visiting Artist: Zorica Colic
- · New Bottle/Can Recycling Machine at Alfred State College

### What's Happening?

More Events...

TODAY	TOMORROW	WEDNESDAY
· End of Semester Food and Clothing Drive	<ul><li>8:30 International Folk</li></ul>	<ul><li>4:00 Lines of Memories</li><li>End of Semester Food and Clothing Drive</li></ul>

# Lock it up! End-of-year precautions urged

The Summer Break exodus from the Alfred University campus is generally the time of year when belongings seem to disappear if rooms, offices, and cars that are not locked. Please take an extra moment to lock all rooms, offices and vehicles. If you see an suspicious activity please report it immediately to the Office of Public Safety at 607-871-2108 or 911.

Submitted by: Susan Goetschius

back to top Send Email Reminder

### Senior Week Event- Socail Hour TODAY 4-6

Kick off senior week with a Faculty/Staff and senior mixer with appetizers too!

Submitted by: Marcy Bradley

back to top Send Email Reminder

### The Last Week to Vote for Art Force 5 in National Competition!

Please consider supporting an AU program that is seeking to win a nationwide USA TODAY grant. The Art Force 5 is hoping to provide their unique outreach on a broader scale. Our mission is to promote equality and non-violence with an art therapy approach.

Here's what you need to do:

- 1. Follow the link below to the USA Today site and wait five seconds for the Art Force 5 entry to appear. (You do NOT need to watch our video to vote.)
- 2. Click vote and enter your name, birthdate, e-mail, and zip code.
- 3. Look for an e-mail confirmation from **noreply@secondstreet.com** (if you do not get it, check SPAM folder).
- 4. Click the link in that e-mail to finalize your vote (Save the e-mail!)
- 5. Please vote daily using that customized account link until noon on May 12, 2017.

Link: VOTE HERE!

Submitted by: Dan Napolitano

back to top Send Email Reminder

### Quick note from your custodial department

With the end of the semester rapidly approaching I would like to extend my deepest gratitude to our students for being cooperative and supportive of our efforts. I have received very positive feedback from many staff members concerning their interactions and experiences with you. Although I am sure many of you already know the checkout procedures set forth from Residence Life, I would like to take this opportunity to outline some basics. With your continued help and support the Custodial Department can provide a more positive experience to our summer term/new students, some arriving as early as May 19th. As you can imagine, getting all of the living quarters turned around in a short time frame is a huge undertaking. We ask that all personal belongings be removed from your dorm room and that it is cleaned. Also keep in mind that furniture should be placed back into its original state before you depart. Please let your building's custodian know if you need assistance with cleaning supplies and we will be happy to help. Additionally, I always welcome constructive criticism to guide us towards providing better service and a satisfactory experience at A.U. Please feel free to send me your opinions.

Thank you, enjoy summer! ? Sincerely Chad M. Hunt - Custodial Leader Huntcm@Alfred.edu

Submitted by: Chad Hunt

## Return your Rentals to the Bookstore BEFORE going home!

Remember to RETURN your rentals BY May 8th to the AU Bookstore. Do not put them in storage! Return, return, return! Bookstore Hours Monday-Friday 8:30-5pm, Saturday 12-4, Sunday 12-3

Link: http://alfred.bncollege.com

Submitted by: Marcy Bradley

back to top Send Email Reminder

#### Job Posting

Employment Opportunity: Seasonal Lifeguards Foster Lake Recreational Facility

Link: Seasonal Lifeguards Posting

Submitted by: Connie Lewis

back to top Send Email Reminder

#### Housing accommodations for students to stay late in the residence halls

In an effort to streamline the process of break closing and early arrivals, Residence Life will be utilizing a Google form to collect and share break housing needs. Please submit the linked form if you have students working in your office who will need alternate closing accommodations, i.e. they need to stay late to work Commencement. If you need to submit a request for a large number of students at a time, please email <code>gebel@alfred.edu</code> for the link to the google sheet to add them directly.

Link: Housing Accommodation Request

Submitted by: Vicky Gebel

back to top Send Email Reminder

### **TIAA Consultant on Campus**

A TIAA consultant will be conducting one-on-one, 45-minute, individual retirement counseling sessions on May 16, June 22, July 6, and August 16 in the Human Resources Conference Room in Greene Hall. Let her help you make financial decisions that are right for you. To schedule an appointment, employees should call TIAA-CREF at 1.800.732.8353; remain on the line for assistance.

Submitted by: Kim Wyant

### Graduates, Get Your Senior Tee at the AU Bookstore!

2017 Senior tees have arrived at the AU Bookstore! Get yours today, \$10.00 each! Everyone, you may want to check them out!

Submitted by: Marcy Bradley

back to top Send Email Reminder

### Ca\$h For your Textbooks @ the AU Bookstore

Sell your textbooks back at the AU Bookstore. No matter where you purchased them, bring them in to see what they are worth in Ca\$H! We want your used textbooks!

Link: http://alfred.bncollege.com

Submitted by: Marcy Bradley

back to top Send Email Reminder

#### Jr. Strings in Concert

Spring is in the Air and the Alfred University Junior String Program is presenting their annual Spring Recital Tuesday, May 9 at 7:00 pm in Miller Theater. The concert features the Junior String Ensemble as well as the younger Suzuki String Ensemble, under the direction of Dr. Lisa Lantz, founder of the program now entering its 20th season. Violinists Candy Wu and Isabel Metz will perform solo works accompanied by the very talented Caroline Ding. The public is invited and families with young children are especially encourage to attend. A reception will follow in Miller Lobby.

Submitted by: Lisa Lantz

back to top Send Email Reminder

#### **Lines of Memories**

LINES OF MEMORIES

Re-imaging time

May 10, 2017, 4pm

Alfred Ceramic Art Museum - Outside in front of and inside

Cost: FREE

Sponsored by:

New York State College of Ceramic Art School of Art and Design Alfred University New York USA

The Theodore Randall International Chair at New York State College of Ceramic Arts School of Art and Design Alfred University

Anja Margrethe Bache presents

#### LINES OF MEMORIES

Re-imaging time

An outdoor site-specific installation in front of Alfred Ceramic Art Museum and a video inside.

Anja Margrethe Bache reflects in her artwork on the nature of time and the narrative telling of local history by inverting archeological excavation and creating artifacts manipulated into time axis - LINES OF MEMORIES. With the sediments of earth she hereby construct her own artistic narrative of Alfred.

The life of the dead is set in the memory of the living. Marcus Tullius Cirero, Phillips Pics 3.1.106-7.12.43

Every Image of the past that is not recognized by The present as one of its concerns threatens to Disappear irretrievably.
-Benjamin

Submitted by: SOAD Events

back to top Send Email Reminder

#### **Chemical Waste Removal**

The spring/summer chemical waste removal will occur during May 2017. Both hazardous and non-regulated waste will be accepted.

All chemical waste must be received in your respective Central Accumulation Area (CAA) no later than Thursday, May 25, 2017. All colleges (Harder Hall, McMahon, and Myers CAAs) contact Dean Perry x 2196 or Travis Reed x 2190 for receipt of your hazardous and non-regulated chemical waste.

Completed Hazardous Waste and Non-Regulated Waste Log Forms MUST be sent to EH&S no later than Thursday, May 25th and may be mailed (117 Myers Hall), faxed to x2086, or scanned and e-mailed to: perrydr@alfred.edu. The hazardous waste packers must have this information prior to packing to obtain required approvals from the disposal facility.

All Satellite Accumulation Area labels MUST be filled-out completely with EPA# for respective college, building name, Room # or area name, start date, initials, chemical name(s) of constituents in the accumulation container with volume or weight, and waste characteristics prior to receipt in Central Accumulation. Note: Per EPA regulations you have only 72 hours from an SAA full date to transfer the container to the proper CAA. SAA containers must be capped or sealed with container lid, have clean exterior, and SAA label easily legible. If you have any questions, contact Dean Perry.

All Satellite Accumulation Areas must be empty prior to May 29th, with a notation to that effect made on your submitted May 2017 Satellite Accumulation Area Weekly Inspection sheet. Reminder: Any SAA's which collect waste during the summer and are not empty over the summer must have the weekly inspection log maintained and submitted to EH&S on a weekly basis.

Hazardous and Non-Regulated Waste Log Forms are available at https://my.alfred.edu/ehs... under the heading "EH&S Forms".

Link: Environmental Health and Safety

Submitted by: Dean Perry

#### You can pick up your Cap & Gown at the AU Bookstore

Cap & Gowns are ready for pick up at the AU Bookstore. Please bring picture ID with you to pick up! Congratulations!

Submitted by: Marcy Bradley

back to top Send Email Reminder

### **IEA Visiting Artist: Zorica Colic**

May 8-12, 2017

Sponsored by: The Institute for Electronic Arts and the Division of Expanded Media

The IEA welcomes Zorica Colic of New York, NY, as our artist in residence over the week of May 8th. Zorica, who received her MFA from the Electronic Integrated Arts program of the New York State College of Ceramics at Alfred University. Zorica's work researches how contemporary life is structured and manipulated, with particular emphasis on the implications of the biopolitical management of human life. Through various hybridized forms of display, her works explore the complex relationships between politics, art and consumer worlds, examining how our lives are regulated or defined by taste, by products, and by mass-distributed role models. The goal is to identify new ways to subvert normative mass culture in order to re-contextualize images and signs that have become inflated from over-proliferation.

During her residency Zorica intends to further develop a video project titled Well-beings. These videos bring into focus a person defragmenting into commodity through the technological virtual, while investigating themes such as subtle manipulation of human emotions and behavior admist current conditions that are hyper-mediated, and increasingly focused on self-presentation. A face no longer functions as the site of identity but rather a terrain equally inhabited by intimacy, familiarity, strangeness, and the anxiety. For her residency, Zorica plans to extend her project into a multichannel video installation with surround sound, presenting different "heads" or "creatures" put into a conversation.

The Institute for Electronic Art's Visiting Artist Program is sponsored in part by the New York State Council on the Arts with the support of Governor Andrew Cuomo and the New York State Legislature.

The Institute for Electronic Arts at the School of Art and Design of the New York State

Submitted by: SOAD Events

back to top Send Email Reminder

# New Bottle/Can Recycling Machine at Alfred State College

Are you doing some spring cleaning and want to get rid of those returnables piling up in your room? Don't go all the way to Hornell to get 5 cents back for your bottles and cans, just cross the street! A bottle and can recycling machine just opened last week on Alfred State's campus! It is located on the first floor of the Student Leadership Center (the big glass building), which is open every day from 7am to midnight. Please bring only plastic bottles and metal cans (no glass), and redeem your receipts for cash within 30 days at the Alfred State Campus Bookstore located just upstairs from the machine on the second floor of the Student Leadership Center. Come check it out!

Submitted by: Jen Guarasci